
Sad news.  Carlene Lowrie, Burges class of 1963, died on October 27.  She had gone in for 
hip replacement on the 16th, was doing well in rehab, and for a reason we don’t yet know, 
she passed away in the early morning hours. 

After graduation, she attended and earned her degree from Campbell College in North 
Carolina.

 
Carlene worked for the City of San Antonio for many years.  During her tenure, she set up 
shelters for hurricane victims forced to evacuate their homes.  She designed and received 
grants for programs to help the homeless, the poor and disenfranchised, veterans, chil-
dren, and immigrants. 

She was as smart as anyone I have ever known, a great mom and grandmother, and a cher-
ished friend.

 

Jan Neugebauer Harris


